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Dear Parents/Guardians,

Invitation to Participate in a Research Study by EQUHK (Applicable to S.2 and S.5)

Our school has been invited by The Education University of Hong Kong to participate in a survey regarding students'
learning progress. This research project is supervised and executed by Associate Professor Dr Kevin Yung from the
Department of Curriculum and Instruction at The Education University of Hong Kong.

1. Purpose of the Research
Conducting a research project aims at understanding students’ learning experiences inside and outside school,
with a focus on English and Mathematics learning. We sincerely invite students to participate. The findings will
help the school develop more suitable teaching strategies to meet students’ learning needs.

2. Research details:
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Participants: Form 2 and Form 5 students in the current academic year

Participation in an English reading test and a Mathematics test (around 35-40 minutes)

Completion of an online questionnaire (around 15 minutes) regarding students’ learning experiences
inside and outside school.

Some students may also voluntarily sign up for an online focus-group interview (around 30 minutes) to
share their learning experiences. Students who are selected to participate in the focus-group interview will
receive a HKD50 book voucher and a Certificate of Appreciation.

Students will participate in the same tests and questionnaire in the year after to understand their learning
progress.

Participation by students and teachers is entirely voluntary, and they have the right to withdraw at any
time without any negative consequences. All information will be kept confidential and will only be
accessible to the relevant researchers for analysis purposes.

If parents have any concerns about the conduct of this research, they can contact the Human Research
Ethics Committee at EQUHK (email: hrec@eduhk.hk; address: Research and Development Office,
EdUHK).

Should you have any enquiries, please contact Mr. Lee, the Deputy Head of the Academic Affairs Committee at

27802291.

Please submit the reply slip to the class teacher by 14/4 (Mon).

Yours faithfully,

— \ O 2
Mr. Liang Kwun Fan
Principal
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ELCHK Lutheran Secondary School

(Reply Sllp) Parent’s Notice 24047 ‘Invitation to Participate in a Research Study by EAUHK’®

[Submit the Reply Slip to class teacher by 14/4]

Dear Principal,

[ have read and understood the information in this notice and my replies are as follows:
Invitation to Participate in a Research Study by EQUHK (Applicable to S.2 and S.5)

I agree for my child to participate in the Invitation to participate in a research study by EdUHK".
[ 1 do not agree for my child to parti Iﬁatc in the ‘Invitation to participate in a research study by EdUHK.

(Please tick “v™ the appropriate box

Student’s Name: Parent’s Signature:

Class:

")

( ) Parent’s Name:



hrec@eduhk.hk

